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A changing of the guard occurred last week with the Guilford County Historic Preservation
Commission (GCHPC). The GCHPC made a few news headlines in June with a surprise
announcement that its single part-time staff position was eliminated in an 11th hour decision by
the Guilford Board of Commissioners. The commission is now staffed by Greg Niles, the Planning
& Development Director for the county.

Last week’s change was much less dramatic, occurring with regular election of officers, in which E.
T. Edwards took over position as Chair. E. T. has a long history with the GCHPC, joining in 2001.
Since then he served on numerous ad hoc committees and has been a valuable voice on the
commission. His commission term ends in 2009. E. T. replaces yours truly as Chair.

Jerry Nix was elected to the position of Vice-Chair. Though Jerry’s current term began in 2007, he
has served as a commissioner off and on since 1990, including roles as chairman.

The GCHPC was established in 1980 as a joint effort, banding together the governments of
Greensboro, High Point, Jamestown, Oak Ridge, Gibsonville, with Guilford County. Over the past
27 years, the governmental volunteer group has worked to designate over 85 historic properties
throughout the county and every municipality. These properties are subsequently protected from
destruction by a demolition delay, and require certification for all physical alterations and repairs.

Written by Benjamin Briggs

Preservation Greensboro contributes a key role in the growth of Greensboro’s economy and
vitality through tourism, reinvestment, and place-making. With diverse initiatives that help
you to restore, explore, and connect with your community, Preservation Greensboro



provides a voice for revitalization, improved quality of life, and conservation of historic
resources for future generations. Are you a member yet? Learn more about Greensboro’s
only member-supported preservation organization by exploring our website or joining
our Facebook page. Please join us today!
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Please Join Us!

Did you know? As Greensboro’s only not-for-profit advocate for historic preservation, we
receive no funding from city, state, nor federal sources. Our success is based on your
support. Members receive two free passes to Blandwood, and much more. Preservation
Greensboro is among North Carolina's oldest city-based organizations dedicated to saving

our community's architectural treasures!

Join Us!
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